
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING
June 8, 2010

5:30 PM
__________________________________________________________________

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:40 pm.

In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Lee Starnes, Sarah Massie, Michelle Claytor, Don Frady, Wallace Messer and Rhett Langston.
Trina Sandridge, Scotty Schulhofer and Rhonda Schandevel were unable to attend.

The minutes from the May 11, 2010, meeting were approved by Don Frady. Wallace Messer second it.

Old Business:
None

New Business:
 Donald Hummel will offer the Crossfire Basketball Camp and British Soccer Camp. Registration for each camp is going

well.
 Swim lessons will begin in June.
 Tim Plowman has senior trips scheduled to see the Asheville Tourists, Cades Cove, Grove Park Inn Smoky Mountain

Center for the Performing Arts and a Lake Lure boat tour.
 Summer camp registration has been slow to date. We have offered different promotions including a sibling discount in order

to increase enrollment.
 Michael Huffstetler and myself took a trip to Pickens, South Carolina, in order to visit a company called Zest Quest. We are

hoping to have Michael visit a variety of elementary schools, Waynesville Middle School and Tuscola High School to pro-
mote fitness and nutrition. This will also serve as a great marketing advantage to our department. We are hoping to begin
this program in August 2010.

 We will offer a day camp on Monday, June 14, since school will not be in session.
 We will have the second skate park webinar on Thursday, June 10 at 6 pm. The goal is to have a design selected and the

final cost of the project established.
 The Region 9 Disc Golf Tournament is scheduled to take place August 21 and 22. We will have 4 regions (Mars Hill, Black

Mountain, Fletcher and Waynesville) on Saturday, August 21 and the championship on Sunday, August 22. The entire event
is a fundraiser for Region 9.

 I attended the National Accreditation Workshop in Hickory on May 19. We will begin to work on this project in July. It will
take roughly 18 months.

 The update on the Howell Mill Road Project involves the State doing an environmental study on a strip of land next to
Richland Creek on the Schulhofer property. This should take place in about 6 weeks.

 It was decided that the Advisory Commission would not choose the Member of the Quarter. Instead, each supervisor would
nominate one person. The six nominations would serve as the “Members of the Quarter.”

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston


